
Tim Peake joins Minister for Welsh
Language and Lifelong Learning to
announce £7.2m to get girls into STEM

The astronaut, joined the Minister at an event organised by The Prince’s
Trust Cymru at Tramshed Tech where they met young people involved in the
youth charity’s STEM-related programmes, There, the Minister announced an
investment of £7.2m, including £5.2m of European Union funding, for two
similar projects. Gwynedd Council’s £1.9m STEM Gogledd and Swansea
University’s £5.3m Technocamps 2 have been awarded £1.4m and £3.8m of EU
funding, respectively.

Both projects will help to ensure young people, particularly girls and young
women, continue STEM studies at GCSE and beyond with the aim of pursuing
STEM-related careers.

Over the next four years, STEM Gogledd will work with 600 young people, 60%
of whom will be female, to enrich and promote STEM subjects through a range
of activities that complement the mainstream curriculum within schools across
Gwynedd, Anglesey and Conwy.

Technocamps 2 will work with 3,600 young people across West Wales, North
Wales and the South Wales Valleys, two-thirds of whom will be female. It will
target secondary schools which do not currently offer computer science as an
option at GCSE, or where the subject is only recently available. The project
will enable pupils in these schools to take part in workshops to build on
their existing knowledge and enthusiasm for IT and computing.

Announcing the funding, the Minister said:

“It is a pleasure to be standing alongside Tim Peake today to
announce such an important investment which will help to build the
skills of our young people to help drive a the Welsh economy.

“Wales must become a STEM nation if we are to build a modern,
dynamic, open economy that benefits everyone in Wales. Both the
pace and nature of technological change is increasing dramatically
and, to have the skilled workforce to capitalise on it, it is vital
we have more young people who choose to study STEM subjects to a
sufficiently high standard. While this is quite a challenge to
address for both boys and girls, the challenge for girls is much
greater.

“This is why I am grateful to organisations like The Prince’s Trust
for their pioneering programmes and to role models, like Tim, who
are influential in promoting the study of STEM subjects. Tim’s
Principia mission inspired a generation and showed just how far,
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literally, science can take you.

“We cannot just rely on people like Tim, though. We must all play
our part in stimulating interest in these crucial subjects as a way
of securing the next generation of STEM professionals in Wales.
This is why I am so pleased to announce this £7.2m investment,
£5.2m of it from the EU, for STEM Gogledd and Technocamps. This is
a great example of EU funds helping to enthuse and excite young
people, particularly girls, about the opportunities available to
them.”

Philip Jones, Director of The Prince’s Trust Cymru said:

“We are delighted that Tim Peake was able to join us and Welsh
Government in promoting the importance of STEM to Welsh Education
today. At The Prince’s Trust Cymru, we believe every young person
should have the chance to succeed, and we believe Welsh
Government’s latest commitment to STEM activities will help
transform more young lives in Wales.”


